DUTCH FLAT COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES

APRIL 8, 2013
Present:
Tom McDonnell, President



Neil Allen, Treasurer



Marybeth Blackinton, Recording Secretary



Shana Brown, Corresponding Secretary



Leland Lyter, At-Large



Joanne Blohm

I.  President McDonnell called the meeting to order.  

II.  Vice-President Pfister is absent due to recent surgery.  Jim Sanders is out of town.

III.  After review of the March minutes, Tom McDonnell moved to approve them as submitted.  Second by Shana Brown, all in approval.

Shana Brown suggested we send out thank you notes to the following people:

· 
Joanne Blohm for all her hard work on the successful St. Patricks dinner that was held March 16th, as well as 

· 
Alta Volunteer Firefighters Association for their assistance with the St. Patricks dinner

· 
Debby McClatchy, Diane Star and Cindy Goldman for their work on coordinating the annual Childrens Easter Egg hunt on March 24th. 

· 
Supervisor Jennifer Montgomery and CHP Commander Lt. Andy Williams for speaking to the community at the February potluck regarding the potential closure of the local CHP office in Gold Run.

Marybeth announced that a new refrigerator was donated to the Center by Bob and Marge Caudle.  Shana will send a thank you note to them as well.

IV.  OLD BUSINESS


1.  Hearse House (Tom)

A property inspection report was prepared for the Hearse House as part of the process for the Historical Society to take over the administration and maintenance of the building.  We are still waiting to hear back from the Society.


2.  Windows Repair Update (Joanne)

Joanne presented the most recent bid she received for the window repair.  The cost of wood windows is $45,000, the cost for vinyl-clad windows is $36,000.   The labor for installation and repair is $100 per window if no further repair is needed – there are 41 windows.  There is currently about $10,000-$11,000 in the window repair fund.

Joanne reminded the Board that since the building is classified as historical, someone needs to check with the County for any requirements or restrictions that may accompany that status.  Marybeth volunteered to check.


3.  County Grant Application (Tom)

Tom advised that he plans to have a draft application application from us submitted to the County Parks Department by April 21st in order for them to consider it at their May 21st meeting.  We’re on track to do that.  There is $64,000 available in the County Park Fund available for our area.  Tom spoke with Doug Ferrier, manager of the pool and accounts, who indicated he might be able to get by this season with only $12,000, leaving $52,000 for the projects we would like to complete.

We will be able to receive letters of support for the projects from the Pool operators, school and local citizens.


There was a lengthy discussion as to the priority and sequence of the projects.  It was decided to sign and submit the Board’s resolution now and ask for funds to improve the following: 


1) Replace playground equipment and surfacing:  $30,000-$32,000.  The County will only sign off on a specific rubberized surface that is very expensive

2) Walkway from front sidewalk to southeast corner of the building and entrance to the tennis courts or all the way to the playground:  $5000

3)  Tennis court fencing:  $15,000

Once we get the funds approved, we will decide the order of completion.  We will need to determine the availability of the contractors.


Tom moved to accept the draft resolution for application of County fees.  Neil seconded, all approved.


4.  Community Newspaper

Ideas for replacement of the newspaper’s current editor were discussed however no one has expressed specific interest.

Marybeth prepared draft 4 articles for the next paper that address the recruitment for July 4th Honorary Mayor, solicitation for salads to be donated to the July 4th Salad Luncheon, information about the remodeling and repair of the rail car on the Center’s property as well as the plans for the County grant improvements and the status of the window repair.


5.  Website Maintenance (Tom)


Tom spoke with previous Board member, Diane Star, who is willing to act as liasion with the current website (dutchflatcc.org) operator, Bill Junker.  Marybeth expressed concern about adding another layer of communication and would prefer to have direct with the operator.  Joanne has indicated she is still attempting to contact another individual who lives in the area and would be willing to be the operator.


6.  2013 Membership follow-up letter


Marybeth advised there are now about 43 previous members who have not renewed their membership for 2013.  Tom will prepare a reminder letter to send out to those individuals.
V.  New Business


1.  Building cleaning (Marybeth)

Susan Deck provides cleaning services for the Center but is not clear how much she needs to clean.  After discussion by the Board, it was decided she will not have to clean for every event or group.  Laura Resendez, Building Manager, will check the building before and after each building use to determine if Susan will need to do additional cleaning.


2.  July 4th Grand Marshall candidates


A list of potential candidates was presented and after discussion, it was decided to ask Susan Prince and Jim Ricker to be co-Grand Marshalls for 2013.  Shelley Willsmore, Dutch Flat Postmaster, was suggested for 2014 as she will be retiring next year.  Shana moved, Marybeth seconded, all voted in favor.

In a related matter, Tom mentioned that the Alta citizen volunteers (C.E.R.T.) had been asked if they wanted to run the beer garden on July 4th.  They declined running a beer garden but indicated they would like to provide water and other beverages.  It was decided that the increase of liability and lack of funds raised last year in the beer garden, the expense of running it was too great.  It also conflicts with the Trading Post’s profits for the sale.


Neil volunteered to take care of securing live music on the 4th.


3.  Bats

Tom indicated that there is evidence the bats are returning to the upper areas of the building.  It was decided to postpone any action until the weather gets warmer and the bat activity increases so we can see exactly where they are gathering and what action we need to take.

4.  March 16th St. Patricks dinner

Joanne presented the income and expenses she incurred for the dinner.  There was a total of about $1480 in ticket sales, $370 raffle sales and $550 in supplies leaving an estimated profit of $1300 to be divided between the Community Center and the Alta Volunteer Fire Firefighters Association ($650 each).

5.  Treasurer’s Report (Neil)

The Treasurer’s Report as submitted was approved.

Next meeting May 13, 2013 at 6:00 PM

Submitted by Marybeth Blackinton, Recording Secretary
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